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On 11-09-05 at about 1:35 P.M. S/A Skorlinski and myself went to the daughter of 

Charles Avery’s residence located at E2704 CTH G in the County of Kewaunee. Upon 

arrival we identified ourselves to Carla who answered the door and asked if Charles 

Avery was there. Carla informed us that Charles was at her residence and we requested 

that she advise him that we were here and needed to talk to him.  

 

Charles Avery came to the door and he was advised that we had a search warrant for him 

to provide samples of his saliva for D.N.A. comparison as well as submit to an 

examination of his body for any injuries, scratches etc as well as provide finger and palm 

print standards. 

 

 Charles was informed that we would be taking him into custody and transporting him to 

the Two Rivers area for completion of the tasks listed in the search warrant. A copy of 

the search warrant was provided to Charles. Charles told us that he needed to use the 

restroom in the home prior to us leaving and after several minutes he returned to the door.  

 

Charles was searched for officer safety and then transported by R/O’s in S/A Skorlinski’s 

state owned vehicle. While in the car enroute to Aurora Medical Health in Two Rivers 

(Audio Recorded) Charles Avery was advised that he was in temporary custody pursuant 

to the Search Warrant and Miranda Rights from a pre-printed form were read to him. 

Charles stated that he understood his rights and was willing to answer some questions 

“depends on the questions”.  

 

In response to the specific questions previously asked by myself or S/A Skorlinski, 

Charles Avery stated that those statements that he had made during the past few days was 

true and correct to his knowledge.  

 

When asked about Steven Avery calling him on the phone on Monday October 31st at 

5:57 P.M. Charles said that there was no phone call made to him by Steven. He then said 

that there was a possibility.  

 

Regarding as to what time would supper usually be at his mothers home, Charles told us 

between 5:00 P.M. and 6:00 P.M.  But closer to 5:00 P.M..  

 

When Charles was asked as to what time Steven quit work on Monday October 31st 2005 

Charles said he was not certain but either Monday or Tuesday Steven left work at 11:00 

P.M. and that he had thought that he had returned later in the day.  
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When asked if Steven had in the past operated the Front End Loader, Charles responded 

“Don’t Know”, Skid Steer “Steve drives them all”. As to if any vehicles were crushed 

last week Charles told us that none were.  

 

When we arrived at the hospital Charles submitted to the examinations and provided a 

saliva sample as well as finger and palm print standards. Upon completion at 3:37 P.M.  

Charles was released to his daughter whom on her own had driven to the hospital.  

 

 

 
Audio Recording Interview Charles Avery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anthony J. O’Neill 

Detective  


